STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL 

MONDAY 15 OCTOBER 2012
THE ALICE MARSHALL HALL, MIDDLE BARTON.

	Councillors Present:
	Janice Dyer (Chair), Andrew Henderson, Deanna Gardner, John Bews, Perry Knight, Trish Cyster, Cllr Goffe


	Public:
	3


	Clerk:
	Abigail Beale



PUBLIC QUESTION TIME 
One member of the public asked whether the cherry tree in Marshall Crescent was the responsibility of the parish council because it was in need of cutting back.  There was some debate as to whether this was the responsibility of the PC or not, however, it was agreed that the PC would make a note of all trees in the mowing area and would add to the tree plan as PC responsibility.  The PC agreed to get someone to look at the tree but this would unlikely to happen before spring.

604
To receive apologies for absence

Apologies received from Cllr Andrea Gardner.
605
Declarations of Interest
To receive declarations of interest in accordance with the council’s Code of Conduct (and section 106 of the Local Government Finance Act 1992).


No declarations were received.
606
Minutes of the last meeting 

The minutes from the meeting held on 17th September 2012 were approved and signed as 
an accurate record.

Matters arising – None.
607
Jon Westerman – Planning Officer, WODC

Cllr Dyer introduced and welcomed the Planning Officer Mr Jon Westerman from WODC.

Mr Westerman began his talk by confirming that 37 planning applications had been put 
forward in the last 18 months, of which only 3 decisions had not gone in accordance with the 
PC decision.  He continued to say that generally the applications for Steeple Barton Parish 
are small scale and not really contentious.  He recommended the PC speak to WODC where 
there are issues with an application.  WODC would be happy to attend PC meetings and 
work with the PC with any contentious planning applications.  He suggested using WODC as 
a tool, for help and support.


He explained about the recent changes in legislation, including the National Planning Policy 
Framework (sustainable development) which is used in planning applications and the 
Localism Act and Neighbourhood Plans.    He also explained that planning applications are 
determined in accordance with the Local Plan 2011 (which is currently under review) and 
material planning considerations such as highways, drainage, public view (not private), 
planning history are all taken into account when viewing planning applications.

Mr Westerman confirmed that retrospective planning applications are dealt with in exactly 
the same way as applications made before the work is carried out.  Obviously there are 
implications if the retrospective planning application is refused which can lead to 
enforcement notices and possibly court orders.   He also explained the policy surrounding 
subservience.

Mr Westerman addressed several questions surrounding applications that had been made.  


The PC thanked Mr Westerman for attending the meeting.
608
Reports from District and County Councillors (Appendix A)



Nothing further was added to Cllr Hudspeth’s report (Appendix A).  


Cllr Goffe’s had very little to report.  He commented on the exceptional recycling that is 
currently being generated at WODC.  He also commented on the state of the Church Lane 
and the continued issues of parking at the school.  He reported the continued speeding of 
vehicles up Enstone Hill.  Cllr Dyer added that there had been a plan to introduce a vehicle 
activation sign at this location but these were no longer available from OCC.
609
Mowing plan/grass cutting retender


This had not been not progressed any further.  It was agreed during the meeting that Cllr 
Henderson, Cllr Bews and Cllr Dyer would measure the mowing area and mark the areas 
clearly on a map on Saturday 20th October in preparation for the retender.
610

Correspondence not covered elsewhere in the Agenda



(a) 
Sand Bunker Location

 

In 2007 the Sports & Social Club had been identified as potential site for a sand 


bunker, however, due to the number of homes in the village it had been agreed then 

that each home would carry out their own flood protection.  



Discussions were had on the subject but it was later agreed that these arrangement 

would remain.  



RESOLVED 




THAT, no further action would be taken.  



(b) 
Tree maintenance – outside the school and 62 Holliers Crescent




It was agreed that the ownership of the trees outside the school would be 


determined during the forthcoming parish walkabout with Oxfordshire County 


Council (OCC).  The PC believe the trees might be the responsibility of OCC.  


The trees located near 62 Holliers Crescent would be reviewed during the mowing 

plan walkabout.

611
Matters arising and not covered elsewhere in the agenda

(a) 
Community Led Plan (CLP) – Your Village, Your Say


No further updates.


(b)
Affordable Housing Update, including Dashwood House


The clerk reported that she had received an e-mail from Cottsway stating that the 

planning application for the affordable housing site near the Carpenter’s Arms 


would be submitted in the next couple of months.    


Dashwood House


Cllr Bews confirmed that two residents were left to re-house.  

As Mr Westerman from WODC was present, Cllr Bews raised an issue he had 
experienced at some of the meetings between Cottsway and WODC where he was 
not allowed to speak during the public speaking sessions.  Mr Westerman said he 
would look into this and provide some feedback.

Following the last meeting, the clerk confirmed that she had contacted Cottsway 
about relocating the memorial cherry tree that was currently planted on the land.  
They had e-mailed back confirming they would contact the PC at an appropriate 
time in the development process to discuss further.

Discussions were also had about the relocation of the memorial bench.  Suggestions 
would be asked for in the bulletin; however, a possible option was to relocate it to 
the grass area at Jervis Close.



RESOLVED 



THAT, the Cllr Dyer would ask for suggestions for the relocation of the memorial 

bench in the bulletin.

(c)
Salt bin requirements


It was agreed to go ahead with the installation of the salt bin (by OCC) at South 


Street/Kiddington Road 
junction at the cost of £250 + VAT.  Other salt bin 


requirements such as Marshall Crescent and junction of Mill Lane/South 


Street/Church Lane would be considered during the parish walkabout with OCC.  

  
(d)
18 Farriers Road update 

No further updates.
(e)
Provision of seating in bus shelter

To be included in the Your village, Your Say (Village Plan).

(f)
Relocation of jubilee seat from Dashwood House


Possible relocation of the bench to the green area on Jervis Close was discussed –
see point (b) above.
612

Circulation Folder – Any matters arising?



No matters arose.
613

Reports


(a)
School Governors report - Cllr Henderson



As the Chair of Governors (Mr Silvester) was present he provided an update.  He 

reported that the process for recruiting a new Head Teacher had started, with the 

appointment being made no earlier than April 2013.  



An HMI visit was pending and he reported no further movement on academy status.


(b)
Highways, pavements and verges



Church Lane update/school parking



Cllr Henderson to speak to Ian Clarke from OCC about further options for parking at 

the school.  




The annual walkabout with OCC (Matthew Timms) was due to take place on 


Thursday 18th October at 9.30am.  


(c)
Transport – The Chair




- S4 and 90 bus service review 




Cllr Dyer reported that the next transport meeting was due to be held on the 20th 

October and that both the S4 and 90 services are now under review.  



Cllr Dyer will speak to users of the 90 service to try and gain their support for the 

service.  The S4 service also needs support because the provider is trying to save 

costs.  Currently three buses are used to run this service but there is the possibility 

of saving costs by running only two buses, this will mean that the Middle Barton 


service will go to a feeder service.  


RESOLVED


THAT, Cllr Dyer will ask for users to show their support for the services to continue 

via the next bulletin.  



(d)
Sports and Social Club/Playing Fields


Cllr Bews reported that the MUGA (multi-use games area) will be available for use 

this autumn.  



Discussions were had about the possibility of closing the footpath entrance that 


leads from Holliers Crescent across the field to the Sports & Social Club due to the 

amount of mud on the field from the work, and the legality surrounding this.  


Discussions remained inconclusive.

(e)
Arts and Leisure



Nothing to report.
614
Planning applications – Cllr. Henderson

(i)
13 Rectory Crescent – erection of conservatory and insertion of front and rear 


dormer windows.  


No objections were raised.  
615
Finances 

(a) 
FOMBS – Donation request for mini bus appeal 


During the last meeting, the PC had asked the Chair of Governors (Mr Silvester) if 

the school had considered leasing a mini bus instead of buying one.  As Mr Silvester 

was not directly involved he was unable to answer the question but agreed to find 

out.  During this meeting Mr Silvester reported that smaller schools usually prefer to 

purchase the mini bus outright following fundraising upfront.  They do not want to 

commit to leasing over the year and therefore having to find/raise this money on an 

annual basis.  Buying the mini bus means there are only minimal running costs to be 

found each year.


The PC agreed to discuss the amount to be donated to FOMBS at the next Finance 
meeting to be held in December.

(b)
Accounts for Payment



i) 
To consider and approve accounts for payment.  (Appendix B to agenda 
     


October 2012)


ii) 
Accounts not on Appendix B submitted by 8pm on 15 October 2012




RESOLVED



THAT, all payments listed were agreed.  
616
To receive items for next agenda
617
AOB

No other business.
618
Date and location of next meeting 

To confirm the date of the next meeting, this is scheduled for Monday 19 November 2012 at the Alice Marshall Hall, Middle Barton at 8pm.
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  Signed .............................................


